
 

www.QuiltersByTheSea.com 

 Programs    

DATE SPEAKER TOPIC 

Tuesday, June 10, 2014 Stephania Bommarito Playground of Squares & 

Rectangles 

July 10, 2014 Melina Fulknerson English Paper Piecing 

Tuesday, August 12, 2014 Patricia Knoechel Trunk show of latest 

Quilt in a Day 

Volume XXXI  Issue 6 June 2014 

QBS Celebrated its 21st 

Birthday in May. 
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JUNE 

BIRTHDAYS 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

POSITIONS - ELECTED 
President Kathleen Lisenby 
V.P. Programs Randy Miller 
V.P. Workshops Sheryl Stahl 
 Donna Hackner 
Treasurer Dean Lund 
Secretary Alice Roberts 
Auditor OPEN 
Membership Rose Aldape 
 Brandi Kelly-Contreras 
Special Events Lori Davies 
Quilt Show 2015 OPEN 
  

POSITIONS-APPOINTED 
Intraguild                             Connie Higgins 
Community Relations JoAnn White 
Librarian Kim King 
Parliamentarian                   Carollynn Machado 
Newsletter Lori Davies 
SCCQG Representative     Susan Kappelman 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Block of the Month Sally Hill 
Equipment                          Carollynn Machado 
Greeter                            Shannon Gartin 
Guild Basket                      OPEN 
Historian                             OPEN 
Hospitality Mary Hughes 
Opportunity Quilt 2014     Lori Davies/Susan Kappleman 
Photographer Vicki Allred 
President's Gift Susan Contreras 
Publicity Marilyn Pond 
Raffle                               OPEN 
Retreat 2014 Lori Davies/Vicki Allred/
 Sandy Carreon 
Secret Pal Lori Ramsey 
Sew So Early Susan Kappelman 
Sew So Late Carollynn Machado 
Show & Tell Suzanne Heer   
Webmaster                       Connie Higgins 
Web Broadcaster Lori Davies 
Facilities Liaison Sally Ketler 

GENERAL MEETINGS are held the 2nd THURSDAY OF EVERY MONTH.  Doors 
open at 6:15 pm, meeting starts at 7:00 pm 

First Baptist Church of Lakewood 
5336 E. Arbor Road 

Long Beach, CA   90808 

BOARD MEETINGS are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm, 
location to be determined. Februaryôs meeting at Dean Lundôs home. 

Newsletter DEADLINE is the SATURDAY after the Board Meeting.  Email 
articles in MS Word format to: 

Lori Davies at:   davieslori@aol.com 
This guild is organized for educational and charitable purposes.  Its objective is to further quilting 
excellence through education and travel, and to promote quilting in a philanthropic manner.  This 
corporation does not contemplate pecuniary gain or profit to members thereof and is organized for 
nonprofit purposes.  Annual dues are $30 and shall be payable at or before the January general 
meeting.  Membership shall be prorated if paid at or after the July general meeting and shall be 
half the full annual dues.  Visitors may attend any meeting by paying $3.00 per meeting. 

 

Do you need a ride to a QBS event? Well, you are in luck. I have 

volunteered to be our Carpool Coordinator. 

Here is how it works.  You contact me, preferably a few days in advance, 

and I will hunt down a ride for you, if I can.  The more notice you give me 

the better. I can be contacted by email at susan_kappelman@hotmail.com 

or by phone - 562-496-2963. 

6/2 Joyce Andrew 

 

6/3 Gerry Miketta 

 Lee Waranius 

 

6/10 Mildred Morgon 

 

6/13 Suzanne Heer 

 

6/16 Rita Renee Stoll 

 

6/19 Margaret Perez 

 

6/21 Sonya Sabo 

 

6/24  Ruthann Arlart 

 Adela Villa 

 

6/26 Phyllis Dekriek 

 

6/28 Billie Foster 

 

6/30 Pam Osorio 
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Guild Workshop fees are $30 for members and $40 

for non-members unless otherwise stated. 
 

Member Cancellation Policy 

 

1. A full refund will be paid up to two weeks prior to 
a workshop. 

2. Up to one week prior to a workshop, there will be a 
full refund only if the position can be filled from the 

wait list. 

3. If there is less than one week prior to cancellation, 
no refund will be given. 

Registration is official only when payment has been 

received.  If payment is not received within one week 

after registering, that quilter's name will be removed 

from the list and their place will be given the next name 

on the waiting list. 

For information on programs email: 

Randy Miller 

ranmaxmil@aol.com 

For workshop information email: 

Donna Hackner dddpanda@earthlink.com 

Or 

Sheryl Stahl  sfjmwstahl@gmail.com 

 

SECRET PAL 
 

What mystery awaits you? 

It is no secret that some of us 

are going out of townðdonôt 

forget your secret palðagain!  

Keep gifts/thoughtfulness under 

$10ðhomemade is perfect, 

too! 

Any questionsðcall or email 

Lori Ramsey 

jdramsey@prodigy.net 
 

RAFFLES 
Greetings fellow Quilters! Regular raffle tickets are 3 for $1.  All money goes into our gen-

eral fund.  Last month we raised $160.  We received quite a few donations these last two 

months, such as material/books/thread/patterns/templates/cloth/a purple whatchamacallit/

bobbins, etc. 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Lori Ramsey/Cindy Orcuttðyour raffle coordinators 

Left: Suzanne 

Heer displays 

her t-shirt 

quilt: Learn-

ing to Fly.ò 

 

 

Right: Carol-

lynn Machado 

shows off 

ñCivil War, 

Babyò made 

from scraps of 

Civil War rep-

lica fabrics. 


